Dear Friends, 

THE DIOCESAN REVIEW – WHERE WE ARE NOW
SENDING OUT AND DISCUSSING

Since the Report was published in March, we’ve worked hard to distribute it widely and to give clergy and people the opportunity of discussing what it says.

· eight meetings across the diocese, with presentation and discussion 

· a very high level of participation – over 250 people took part
· 3000 copies of the 4 page summary leaflet have been distributed 
· 400 copies of the full Strategic Review document have been distributed. 

ENCOURAGEMENT
The numbers who attended the meetings and the quality of the discussion were both very encouraging.  People want to be part of it and they have responded to signs of leadership coming from the bishop and diocese.  There is widespread support for the new Vision and Strategy and willingness to engage with the challenges. 

· thanks to all those who took part in the consultation and discussion process 

· there is a high level of recognition of the need for change 

· a shared sense of direction for our future life is emerging
· understanding that we need to focus on activities most likely to stop decline and bring growth 

· ensuring we have appropriate resources for the task 

MOVING FORWARD
Action is now underway to address each of the important areas that the strategy identified.   A small Implementation Group led by Bishop David is co-ordinating the task of turning our vision into action plans for the future. 
A Sources of Growth Workshop will be held on October 6th to help identify mission priorities – who are the people who will help our church to grow?

Four Working Groups are busy developing action plans.  They are:

· Congregational Life – exploring a curriculum for the life of a healthy church – led by Rev Dom Ind 

· Roles and responsibilities for clergy, laity and vestries – led by Rev Alison Peden 

· Children and Young People in the life of the church – led by Rev Anne Haselhurst 

· Reviewing our Charges, Groupings and the deployment of clergy – led by Very Rev Kenny Rathband 

These groups are drawing on a wide range of people from across the diocese, both lay people and clergy, who have offered to contribute their time and in many cases relevant knowledge and experience 

STARTING TO CHANGE
Over the next 6 months this work will start to bring change to different aspects of church life across the diocese, looking towards growth in a positive and exciting way. 

The Working groups have been asked to deliver interim reports in November and more developed plans by early 2008.  But some changes are already beginning.  It is our sense of shared purpose and the personal commitment of individuals which makes that possible.  Many unanswered questions remain.  But there is a new confidence that we can face the challenge of change and build for the future. 

We have achieved a high level of involvement in discussing the Diocesan Review Report.  The same high level of involvement at every level will help us to move forward. 

QUESTIONS 
If you have questions or would like to know more about the activities of any of the Working Groups, please contact me at bishop@standrews.anglican.org
